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14 December 2021 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
The government has asked all secondary schools to carry out Covid-19 Lateral Flow tests for their students 
once on-site before they return to school in January, following the Christmas holidays. This testing will take 
place on TUESDAY 4TH JANUARY 2022 which is our Teacher Training Day. Students should attend their school 
for testing at the allocated time and then leave. 
 
Please try to attend at the allocated time; however, if you cannot make it then, please come along to another 
session, as long as it is at the same school site. If you have children in more than one year group, at the same 
school site, you are welcome to bring them along to be tested at the same time. 
 
 
WHYTRIG MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Students should make their way around the driveway and directly to the Sports Hall. Access to the rest of the 
school site will not be permitted. Parents/carers can wait in their cars in the car park by the field. 
 

09:00 – 09:45 Year 7 

09:45 – 10:30 Year 8 

 
 
ASTLEY COMMUNITY HIGH SCHOOL 
Students should make their way around the driveway and directly to the Sports Hall. Access to the rest of the 
school site will not be permitted. Parents/carers can wait in their cars in the car park by the field. 
 

10:30 – 11:00 
11:00 – 11:30 

Year 9 Surnames A to J 
Year 9 Surnames K to Z 

11:30 – 12:00 
12:00 – 12:30 

Year 10 Surnames A to J 
Year 10 Surnames K to Z 

12:30 – 13:00 
13:00 – 13:30 

Year 11 Surnames A to J 
Year 11 Surnames K to Z 

14:00 – 14:30 
14:30 – 15:00 

Year 12  
Year 13 
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SEATON SLUICE MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Students should make their way through the yard and in the side door by the Dining Hall. Access to the rest of 
the school building will not be permitted. Parents/carers should wait away from the school site to ensure there 
is not congestion in Alston Grove. 
 

10:00 – 10:40 
10:40 – 11:20 

Year 7 Surnames A to I 
Year 7 Surnames J to Z 

11:20 – 12:00 
12:00 – 12:40 

Year 8 Surnames A to L 
Year 8 Surnames M to Z 

 
 
Please do not send your son/daughter for testing if: 

 They have had Covid-19 between 6th October 2021 and 4th January 2022 

 They have Covid-19 symptoms on the 4th January 2022 – they must get a PCR test 
 
Following the test, you will only receive contact from us if the result is positive. We will not be contacting 
parents/carers with negative results. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding testing, please contact Astley Community High School Reception 
reception@svf.org.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
John Barnes 
Executive Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 


